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There were costs incurred to update the logo on other websites managed by the Authority 
including the Authority’s primary website. The cost to update the primary website with the updated 
logo was included in the cost of the brand evolution, as itemised in the above table.  

The Authority’s logo has remained the same since the Authority was established in 2010. The 
Authority needed to update the logo to: 

• Make it adaptable across digital channels and ensure legibility across the digital 
environment.  

• Pass accessibility standards to a NZ Government success criterion AAA level. In the 
previous logo, the te reo Māori logo text failed NZ Government accessibility standards 
against light backgrounds, while the English text failed against dark backgrounds.  

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. 
Information about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
freephone 0800 802 602.  

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact us by emailing 
oia@ea.govt.nz. 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Sally Aitken 
Director – Communications and Engagement 

 




